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expansion of Montreal. Its City Planning Committee, backed by the cooperation 
of the great commercial and philanthropic bodies of the city, has been recognized 
as the exponent of the wishes of our best citizens, having already two years ago 
secured the appointment of a Metropolitan Parks Commission, whose duty it 
was to study the needs of the city for such a plan.

This Commission, after a careful study, reported to the Government on Jan­
uary 5, 1911, on the very urgent necessity of the city immediately undertaking 
some action in city planning, and it recommended the establishment of a perma­
nent Metropolitan Parks Commission, to carry on the work already initiated by 
the present temporary use. The Commission presented a report drawn up for them 
by Mr. F. M. Olmstead, on subjects dealing with the selection of lands for parks 
and playgrounds, and with the location of boulevards and other main lines of urban 
and suburban transportation, as necessary preliminaries in the formation of a city 
plan for Montreal. In addition, the Commission presented a draft bill for an 
act to establish a permanent Metropolitan Parks Commission.

A hill based on the above draft was presented in March at the following session 
of the Provincial Parliament, but was not passed, being held over for the next 
year. In the meantime, the temporary Commission having presented its report, 
for which it was appointed, automatically expired. The efforts of the League, 
to overcome the difficulties in the vray of the bill, have since occupied a great part 
of the last year's work.

Apart from meetings, and consultations of experts of a technical nature, every 
occasion was used to keep up public interest in the demand for a permanent 
commission.

In October the Fourth General Assembly of the Royal Architectural Society 
of Canada was held in Montreal, and on October 2d, at a special meeting of the 
delegates of this convention, and a large and representative gathering of citizens 
called together by the City Improvement League, to discuss the town planning 
situation, the following resolutions were carried :

“That this assembly of the Royal Architectural Institute of Canada earnestly 
desires to urge upon the several Provincial Governments, the necessity of provid­
ing without delay, parks and playgrounds and housing commissions for each 
large city under their jurisdiction, especially with the object of preventing ex­
cessive mortality, and making better provisions for the health, comfort and recrea­
tion of the masses.

“That the Government of the Province of Quebec is especially urged to ap­
point a permanent Metropolitan Parks Commission with executive powers.”

In December the Public Health Association of Canada called its first con­
vention, it being held in Montreal. A very valuable session on city planning, 
which was well attended by members of the League, provided much stimulating 
thought to Canadian public health officers and city planners.

A resolution to the following effect was proposed by Mr. H. Bragg, and 
seconded by Dr. Adami, president of the City Improvement League, viz., that this 
convention should recommend that Provincial legislatures should create Park 
Commissions, to regulate the growth of towns and cities, and to control their 
housing conditions, with powers of city planning and housing to extend even to 
suburban areas.


